City of Cambridge

Regular Meeting

January 11, 2016
7:00 p.m.

A regular meeting of the Cambridge City Council was held on January 11, 2016 at Cambridge City Hall. Mayor Nanette Rhodes called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Present were Mayor Nanette Rhodes, Council President Cyrus Wert, Verl Cate, and Jeff Chance.  One councilmember position is still vacant.  Also present were City Clerk/Treasurer Sandra McKee, Public Works Superintendent Ernie Houghton, Andy Gehrke of Holladay Engineering, Jim Birdsall, Thel Pearson, Jon Anderson, Nina Hawkins, Norman Dopf, Lynda Yoder, Tammi Holman, T. Stronson, Larry Frank, Ben Thomason and Sam D’Addabbo of WCSO, Nate Kindall, M. Busch, Myles Moran, Jarret Mink, Brendan Wood, Boden Meyer, Karen Myer, Sara Kindall, and Johnny Cochran of Hardin Sanitation.
Welcome & Flag Salute – Mayor Nanette Rhodes welcomed patrons to the meeting and 
Jeff Chance led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Consent Agenda – Jeff Chance made a motion to approve the consent agenda (approve current agenda, approve minutes of the regular city council meeting, and approve payment of bills). Cy Wert seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

Oath of Office – Councilmembers – City Clerk Sandra McKee gave the oath of office to Cyrus Wert for a 2 year term and Verl Cate for a 4 year term as councilmembers.  Both men signed their oath and received a certificate from Mayor Rhodes.

Elect President of the Council – Jeff Chance nominated Cy Wert to be President of the Council.  Verl Cate seconded the nomination.  Jeff Chance made a motion to have nominations cease.  Verl Cate seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  Cy Wert will be President of the Council.
Cambridge Senior Lego Robotics Team – Presentation Trash Trek on Recycling – The Cambridge Senior Lego Robotics Team gave a presentation and skit to the council regarding recycling.  They had done much research on recycling and the possibility of bring it to Cambridge.  They had asked Johnny Cochran of Hardin Sanitation for a proposal on recycling in Cambridge.  The council was impressed with their presentation and will consider options and try to find out more information on the possibility of recycling.
Holladay Engineering Report - Transportation, Streets, Roads, Water System and Wastewater System – Andy Gehrke of Holladay Engineering reported that all items to report are on the agenda and will be addressed then.
Wastewater Improvement Project - Engineering Payment Application #13 and Contractor Payment Application #6 – Discussion was held concerning the above items.  Andy Gehrke of Holladay Engineering reported that the project is 99% complete not counting the additional funding projects that we are still waiting to hear on from USDA RD.  The Contractor Payment #6 has been reviewed and is recommended for approval. Cy Wert made a motion to approve the Engineering Payment Application #13 and Contractor Payment Application #6.  Jeff Chance seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

PAWG Group Ground Equipment Maintenance (GEM) Agreement – The Ground Maintenance Agreement was reviewed.  Cy Wert made a motion to approve the agreement and have Mayor Rhodes sign the agreement.  Jeff Chance seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.
ITD Community Choices Sidewalk & Drainage Improvements Project Including Trees & Lighting – Andy Gehrke of Holladay Engineering reported that there was nothing new to report on this project.
ICDBG Wastewater Phase 2 – Jim Birdsall – Jim Birdsall reported that he still has not heard on the Environmental Assessment being approved.  He expects to hear this week.  After it is approved notices will need to be published by the city clerk.
Approve Alcoholic Beverage Licenses for 2016 – No applications were received.  Bron Leuthold new owner of The Office Bar told City Clerk Sandra McKee that the license transfer from the old owner was still not completed.  The city clerk asked the council if they would consider a special meeting for this license because of the circumstances.  The council said they would consider a special meeting if needed.
Consider Sale of City Property at N 5th Street – Discussion was held regarding the property owned by the city on N 5th Street.  A quote had been received on the value of the land for assessment purposes from Washington County Assessor Georgia Plischke.  That value is $21,000.00.  Jeff Chance made a motion seconded by Cy Wert to Place the lot on 5th Street up for bid with a minimum bid of $20,000.00.  The motion passed unanimously.
Ordinance #10-2015 – Vacation & Abandonment of 1st Street North of Rush Creek and Establishing a 30’ Utility Easement – Discussion was held and the title report from AmeriTitle was reviewed on the property.  Jeff Chance made a motion to have the city attorney draw up the property language vacating the prescriptive road known as 1st Street Extended. Cy Wert seconded the motion.  The motion was voted on with Jeff Chance aye, Cy Wert aye, and Verl Cate nay.  The motion passed.
Adjourn – Jeff Chance made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Verl Cate seconded the motion.  The motion was voted on and passed unanimously with the meeting adjourning at 8:23 p.m.

____________________________________       ________________________________

Sandra McKee, City Clerk


       Nanette T. Rhodes, Mayor
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